Texas Master Naturalist

El Camino Real Chapter 
Chapter Meeting – December 12 – Cromwell’s
Call to Order: 6:00pm        Attendance:   Barb & Rich Cromwell; Phyllis & Donald Shuffield; Cindy & Don Travis; Pat & Jay Holley; John & Brenda Pruett; Sandra & Edward Dworaczyk;  Sheri & Wes Sweet; Cindy & Gary McDaniels; Paula & Dan Engelhardt;  Darlene A, Linda Jo Conn, Nancy Adcock, Sherry Colley, Chip Colley, Lucy Coward, Cindy Bolch, Donna Lewis, Janice Johnson, Kim Summers, Debbi Harris, Dorothy Mayer, Katherine Bedrich, Pamela Neeley
Vice President: Sandra Dworaczyk
Secretary:  Ann Collins (absent)
Treasurer: Cindy Bolch- November report on line

Old Business:

Hours: Chapter volunteer and Advanced Training hours need to be turned in as soon as possible 

End of the year Volunteer / Advanced training hours are due.  


State Chapters turn in a yearly report to TPWD.  


Volunteer hours are used by TPWD to receive funding.  


Turn in any 2013 hours you have not reported to ecrctmn2008@yahoo.com .
Tuesday, December 10th - Nature of Milam County Project (V.E.) (rescheduled) 1:30pm at John Pruett's.  Soil collections; collect soil from your place   Collect the top inch of soil and place in bag; then collect the next 6 -12" or so and place in container (about a cup).  Be sure to mark location and date on each container. Collect from several areas if possible. Place each in a separate container.  For more information, contact Katherine Bedrich; kamber1951@gmail.com
John Pruett reported on his dig in the soil.  He used his tractor to dig a small hole and then a post hole digger to find the soil layers.  He went about 2 foot and only had sandy soil. John also reported the pH from the red clay on his property at 5 and the blackland soil at 8.5 from Katherine’s place.   Linda Jo Conn brought samples of the different soils on her property.  There was a discussion on the different coloration of the sandy soil.  Katherine had samples of the two soils – Houston black Clay (Texas State Soil) and Burleson Clay.  John’s microscope was used to study the different samples.  A possible training may be given by NRCS.

Chair Reports
Membership – Dorothy / Debbi Harris --- both are working together on membership reporting
A.T. / V.E - Kathy Lester / (absent)
Historian - Debbi Harris ---send photos and any articles of interest for the history book
Host - Sherry Colley & Jeanette Patschke --- will pick up on the training class and chapter meetings for 2014
Communications – Don --- 2008 – 2013 Los Caminos newsletter yearly booklets were available for $5.00.
Newsletter articles due January 10th, 2014.

Training Class – Dorothy --- 4 members of the 2014 Training Class were recognized.  Class Training will pick up on Friday, January 3rd.
A presentation for past-president, Katherine Bedrich, was given by the Chapter.  Katherine thanked everyone in the Chapter for their support during her term.
Projects / Announcements

Nature Festival – Barbara Cromwell—Kelvin Knaff, Rockdale City Manager, was contacted about funding for the Festival.  Bill Oliver, will be a presenter… funding may come through Heart of Texas Electric Co-Op, and Arts & Humanities grant.
Nature of Milam County- Katherine Bedrich --- this project will be getting together monthly next year to focus on observation and nature pages.  


Upcoming dates:  --- The Chapter will pick up in 2014 with volunteer projects and advanced training
Motion to adjourn: Motion by Donna Lewis to adjourn, seconded by Kim Summers.  Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 7:00pm.
Minutes submitted by:  Katherine Bedrich
Program:  White Frog Exchange   
Mission: To develop a corps of well-informed volunteers to provide education, outreach, and service dedicated to the beneficial management of natural resources and natural areas within their communities for the State of Texas.
http://txmn.org/elcamino/
